Keep the Okpara Family Safe in Sheffield

Mildred Okpara fled Nigeria in 2005 with her two children, then aged three years and 5 months. While still a teenager she ran away from her home village to Akwa, the nearest city, because she refused to be subjected to the barbaric practice of female genital mutilation. In the town she met her partner who she lived with until he was abducted by the Nigerian separatist group, MASSOB (the Movement for the Actualisation of the Sovereign State of Biafra). After her partner’s abduction threats were made to Mildred and her two children resulting in injuries to her baby son - he is still receiving treatment for these injuries.

Fearing for the safety of her children she left Nigeria with the help of her partner’s friend and managed to get to the UK. Mildred and her children have been living in the Burngreave neighbourhood of Sheffield since December 2005. She is very active in the community and is a volunteer with the local Citizens Advice Bureau and Sheffield Live! 93.2fm, a local radio station. She has also received an award from the City of Sanctuary for her contribution to the community. Her children, now 6 and 4, are doing very well at school where they are very popular and have many friends.  In May 2009 Mildred gave birth to a beautiful baby daughter who she wants to bring up in this country.

Mildred is estranged from her family and is terrified that she and her children will be targeted by MASSOB if she is forced to return to Nigeria. Her elder children have spent most of their lives in the UK and disrupting their lives here and their education would cause them great distress.

Sign the petition to support Mildred Okpara in her campaign for her family to be allowed to remain in Sheffield.

We, the undersigned, urge the Home Secretary to allow the Okpara family Home Office Ref: O1093479 to stay in the UK on humanitarian grounds.
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Return completed petitions to: Keep the Okpara Family Safe in Sheffield, 24 Stubbin Lane, Sheffield, S5 6QL. Telephone Sheena on 077 9260 5138 or email memesheena@blueyonder.co.uk  for more information or if you want to help with the campaign.

